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San Luis Obispo County
Child Care Planning Council

Executive Committee Minutes

August 5, 2013   2:00 – 4:00pm

CAPSLO Child Care Resource Connection Board Room

805A Fiero Lane, San Luis Obispo, CA 93401

Mission Statement: To plan for and promote the highest quality and accessible

services for the care of children and youth in partnership with families and the community.


Members Present: Mika Buchanan, Terri Kurczewski, Maddy Quaglino, 

Liaisons Present:  Sheri Wilson, Stephanie Daily, Sandy Woods

Staff: Raechelle Bowlay-Sutton
Excused Absent: None
Absent: None 
The meeting was called to order at 2:07pm with welcome and introductions – Chair, Mika Buchanan

ADDITIONS/CHANGES TO AGENDA: None

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Thank you to Raechelle Bowlay-Sutton for the meeting snacks and drinks from Terri Kurczewski.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Arroyo Grande United Methodist Children’s Center is having a Back to School Night and Ice Cream Social on August 8th 7-8pm.  All are invited.  Program will include and introduction/overview, ice cream social, and then the classrooms will be open to view.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Terri motioned to approve the June 3, 2013 minutes as submitted. Terri was the only member able to vote on minutes. Motion carried. 

COMMITTEE BUSINESS

Budget Update:  Stephanie Daily, CAPSLO Fiscal Representative
No contracts have been sent in by the state.  Contact has been made with State contract personnel, however the process is delayed statewide.  Contract updates and budgets will be made available as soon as they are received from the State.  Sheri Wilson added that contact has been made with SLOCOE regarding the release of CCPC unrestricted fund.  The letter of fiscal agent transfer from the Board of Supervisors was sent as verification to SLOCOE.
Executive and Council Meeting Schedules: The meeting schedules were accepted as submitted. The council will have seven (7) scheduled council meetings as per the by-laws, which requires at least six (6) meetings per year.  Executive Committee meetings will be the week before the Council Meetings.  We will still have committee breakout sessions during the council meeting.  Committees will determine if/when it is needed to schedule additional meetings.
California Child Care Coordinators Association (CCCCA) Membership: The CCCCA is a professional association of child care coordinators from cities, counties, federal entities, and local child care planning councils from around the state.  Council has had a membership in the past.  However with recent staff changes, membership renewal was overlooked.  $50 annual membership fee was approved.
Maddy Quaglino/Terri Kurczweski

CCCCA Fall Conference: The expected budget allows for $489 in out of county travel expenses.  Sheri Wilson and Sandy Woods reviewed fiscal procedures.  $50 conference fee and up to $275 in associated travel feels (including, mileage, lodging, and meals) was approved.

Terri Kurczweski/Maddy Quaglino
Website, Logo & Brochure Review:  It was agreed that the logo, promotional materials and website need to be updated.  After review of the expected budget, it was determined that there is approximately $1000 available for printing that can be used for the creation of a new logo and print materials.  Graphic designer, Reilly Newman, proposed a bid of $500-750 for new logo creation.  Design Mill also offers logo design for $99.  Terri Kurczewski also has a graphic design contact that will submit a bid for logo design.  Sample brochures created by staff were also reviewed.  Brochure printing prices through Vista Print are feasible within the printing budget.  Staff will follow up to secure bids and next steps for logo design to be presented at the general council meeting.  The goal is to have logo design and brochures Council approved by December 2013 to be printed in January 2014.  
Current website was reviewed.  Staff created 3 sample websites, two (2) utilizing weebly.com and one (1) utilizing doodlekit.com.  The executive committee agreed upon a design from weebly.com to be presented at the Council meeting.  It was agreed that this interface is more user friendly and easier to maintain for staff.  A Facebook page and link will also be included to follow the previous goal of the council to increase visibility.  Staff will present sample website with price breakdown at the Council meeting.  Price breakdown will also include domain registration.  Terri Kurczewski has graciously paid for the domain registration in the past, but the future domain charges will be included in the website budget proposal.  Members will also need to take new profile pictures for the website.  This will happen before and after the general Council meeting.  A notice will be sent with the meeting reminder.
Children’s Day in the Plaza:  Committee reviewed and accepted event management proposal, that Children’s Day in the Plaza event management will be overseen by Coordinator.  Committee discussed that a new account and budget specifically for the Children’s Day in the Plaza needs to be created. Committee discussed revamping the event to align with council goals of public awareness and increased visibility.  Mika Buchanan also suggested the inclusion of food truck vendors to accommodate the needs of event participants.  The event management proposal included participation of council members on the day of the event and prior event planning.  Coordinator will provide a spectrum of activities for council participation.  The idea of an Ad Hoc Committee will be proposed at the council meeting.  
Council Agenda:  The agenda for the September 4, 2013 Council meeting was approved as submitted.

Terri Kurczweski/Maddy Quaglino

ADJOURNMENT: Meeting was adjourned at 3:47pm.
Next Executive Committee Meeting:  September 23, 2013 at 2:00pm
CAPSLO Child Care Resource Connection Board Room

805A Fiero Lane, San Luis Obispo, CA 93401
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